Statement by Hungary on Azerbaijan, UPR 16th Session, 30 April 2013

Thank you Mr. President,

Hungary warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of Azerbaijan to this UPR and would like to thank them for the comprehensive summary of the human rights situation in the country. 
We also welcome the ratification of the CRPD and its optional protocol, the OP-CAT and the appointment of the Ombudsman as the national preventive mechanism. To effectively fulfil this task we recommend Azerbaijan to provide more effective powers to the person primarily responsible for the national preventive mechanism against human rights violations and to make it possible for her to monitor all State organs. 
We positively note the cooperation with the special procedures of this Council. To further benefit from the experience of such mechanisms we recommend the Government to issue a standing invitation to UN rapporteurs. 
We highly value that Azerbaijan guarantees freedom of assembly in its Constitution. To ensure that restrictions on public assemblies are in line with the ICCPR we recommend that any sanctions for violations are proportionate and do not create undue obstacles to freedom of assembly.
Finally, Mr. President, Hungary reiterates its former call for the improvement of children’s rights thus recommends Azerbaijan to ensure that the draft law on Juvenile Justice and the draft Law on Prohibition of Corporal Punishment of Children is adopted and implemented in line with international standards.
Thank you, Mr. President.

